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Snohomish County Council 
 
 
Committee: Planning & Community Development Analyst:   Ryan Countryman 
ECAF:    2023-0002 
Proposal:  Motion 23-020    Date:    February 7, 2023 
 
Consideration 

Proposed Motion 23-020 would authorize the County Executive to execute the Interlocal 
Agreement Between the City of Gold Bar and Snohomish County Concerning Provision of 
Building, Construction, Fire Plan Review and Code Inspection Services. 
 
Background and Analysis 

The Snohomish County Fire Marshal’s Office (FMO) provides occasional fire inspection 
services to other agencies and jurisdictions as authorized by Interlocal Agreement (ILA). Gold 
Bar and the County have negotiated terms for an ILA where the County would provide 
building, construction, fire plan review, and code inspection services to the city when request 
by the city. This agreement would remain in effect until December 31, 2026, and it provides 
Planning and Development Services the authority to extend it for up to 10 years. 
 
This ILA would have a neutral budgetary effect because the FMO would receive an hourly 
fee-for-service to recovery its costs. The full text of the ILA is in the briefing packet as Exhibit 
A to Motion 23-020. 
 
Current Proposal  

Summary: Motion 23-020 would authorize Executive to execute the ILA with Gold Bar. 

Fiscal Implications: None expected; assistance provided on a fee-for-service basis. 

Handling: Marked as normal when transmitted to council but to be expedited to General 
Legislative Session (GLS) on February 8 because the February 15 GLS meeting has been 
cancelled. 

Risk Management: Approve 

Finance: Approve 

Executive Recommendation: Approve  

Request: Move to GLS February 8 for consideration.  


